MEMORANDUM

TO:  HSLI Board 

FROM:  Newsletter Committee (Eric Edwards and Joyce Pallinger)
SUBJECT:   Report 

DATE:  June 14, 2015
The newsletter blog has continued to be used regularly as a communication source for the membership.  The extent of public/non-member visits is unknown. Comments on posts that may be an indicator of visitor types were not made. 
Posts were entered by the president and a board member, and corresponding announcements on the HSLI discussion list with URL links to the newsletter blog were sent to encourage attention to the newsletter blog and the HSLI website as a whole.  Legislative news, conference/education events, and library/member updates formed the bulk of the content in the postings.  The table below shows activity since the introduction of the newsletter blog in July 2010
Year (Months if other than a full year) 


# of Posts
2010 (July through December)



21

2011







34

2012







28

2013







37

2014







59

2015 (January through May)



22
Publishing rights remain available to all board members, and they are invited to add postings on their own or with help from the editors (i.e., Newsletter Committee members can post relevant news on the behalf of others and/or provide instruction for how to author entries.) Board members wishing to publish may contact Stacey Knight-Davis for login credentials. 
Eric Edwards joined the Newsletter Committee near the end of May 2015.  Eric brings enthusiasm, dedication to the organization, and experience.  On behalf of the board and whole organization, I warmly welcome Eric.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Joyce Pallinger

